Southwark

Jan Bessell
Lead Member of the Examining Authority
The Planning Inspectorate
3/18 Eagle Wing
Temple Quay House
2 The Square
Bristol BS1 6PN

By Email: ThamesTunnel@infrastructure.gsi.gov.uk

Contact - Rachel Mckoy Direct tel 020-7525 7516

Fax - 020-7525 7609

Our ref - LEG/RR020/0000048(RM

K)

Your ref - WW010001

Date - 11 November 2013

Dear Ms Bessell

## Application by Thames Water Utilities Limited for the Thames Tideway Tunnel: Written Representations

I am writing on behalf of the London Borough of Southwark to express concern at the large volume of information forming part of the written responses to the Examining Authority's First Written Questions which was received last week. The written responses require a detailed review prior to the commencement of the Hearings this week and whilst the Council has used best endeavours to review and assimilate as much of the material as possible in the extremely tight timescale, it will not be possible to review all the material prior to the Hearings this week.

We trust that The Examining Authority will accept further submissions beyond any made at the Hearings by way of the written comments on the Written Representations, due on 4 December 2013. I should be grateful if you would confirm.

Yours sincerely

Rachel Mckoy Senior Solicitor

Legal Services, Finance & Corporate Services

E-mail: rachel.mckoy@southwark.gov.uk

Doreen Forrester-Brown, Director of Legal Services

Duncan Whitfield, Strategic Director of Finance & Corporate Services

Legal Services PO Box: 64529 London SE1P 5LX

DX: 136147 LONDON BRIDGE 7

Location: 160 Tooley Street London SE1 2QH Switchboard - 020 7525 5000 Website - www.southwark.gov.uk Chief Executive - Eleanor Kelly





Awards 2011